White River Area Preparedness (WRAP)

Minutes — 1-5-23

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the pledge of allegiance and invocation.

Old Business:

Mark S. reported that GMRS channels 17 & 21 repeaters are working at his house.

CERT Team — Jane P. reported that the application was sent in on 11-17-22. The Colorado State
director has been notified and is to be in contact with us.

New Business:

Discussion regarding future meetings:

Carpentry — suggestion made to contact Kelly Clark or a handyman.

BLM grants — follow-up from meeting last year.

Milk availability — suggestion to identify who has milk cows or goats.

Prepper from Utah — Mark S. has contact information.

Concealed carry class — Elaine U. is going to talk to Peggy Gray about another class.
Incident Command System — suggestion to contact a former police chief, Vince Wilczek.
Outhouses — what are rules and ground water concerns.

Water — how to create a small filtration system.

Meat processing — several ranchers are reportedly looking at buy Laura’s Place.

Fund Raisers:
Barterfest
Harvestfest including canning and drying.

Drills:
Tabletop — small, within the group

Full-scale w/first responders after months of planning. Cody K. will talk to Jasper Whiston about
what should be done.

Announcements:
Friends of the NRA wants to start a group here. An informational or organizational meeting will
be on the 19t or 26,

Peter Pry of the EMP commission has passed away.

Good videos on EMP are on YouTube by empdoctor.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Jane Pennell



